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Stay Informed About YOUR Town! 
 

There are many ways to stay informed about 

YOUR Town.  The best way is to attend the 

monthly board meetings to get the first hand 

information, but we know not everyone can 

make every meeting.     

 

Not everyone can make every meeting, but 

signing up for the notices, will let you know 

what your elected officials are talking about 

and working on! 

 

      All notices are posted on the 

        website, along with other  

       informational documents  

about what is happening in the town.  To sign 

up go to glenmorewisconsin.org and click on 

       “Sign Up” in the left hand column. 

 

         Notices can be sent to via text or e-mail. 
 

Keep our Town Clean 

Please help to keep ALL garbage out of 

our ditches.  When hauling your 

garbage and recycling, all loads should 

be tarped, preventing anything from 

flying.  If you see tires, TV’s, or other 

items in the ditches, please pick them  

up or let us know.   

 
Jason Pansier Blood Drive 

Community Blood Center of Wisconsin 

July 8th, 2017 

8 AM – 2 PM 

     Glenmore Community  
Center 

 
 

 

 

 

New Zoning Administrator 
Ben Schauer  

was appointed as the Town of Glenmore 

Zoning Administrator at the June Town 

Board Meeting.  We are excited to be 

working with Ben and all of the future 

Town needs!  You may contact Ben at 

glenmorezoning@yahoo.com or 864-2330. 
 

Safety on our Roads 
  

 Safety on the Roads is important all year long.  

There are several things that all residents need to 

keep in mind to help keep ourselves and those 

around us safe, no matter the time of year: 

 

 Wearing bright colored and reflective 

clothing when biking or walking down 

the roads in our town to stay safe while 

staying healthy! 

 

 Keep all grass clippings off 

the roads, as this makes the 

roads slippery for drivers, 

especially motorcycles. 
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Controlled Burn 
If you are planning a controlled burn, you must call 

the Brown County Sheriff’s Office (448-4200) 

AND YOUR local Volunteer Fire Department 

Chief in advance. 
 

Residents East of Dickinson Road must call the 

Denmark Volunteer Chief (863-8466) to leave a 

message. 
 

Residents West of Dickinson Road must call the 

Morrison Volunteer Chief Bill Lasee (864-2501).  
 

Calling ahead will alert all emergency 

responders of your plans and will 

alleviate confusion at the 911 call center 

if someone not involved in the burn 

would report the fire.  

County Planning Commission at (920) 448-6480 or email 

at mead_td@co.brown.wi.us. 

 
Does Your Fire Sign 

Look Like This? 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please make sure that your new signs are in place.   
 

The Town Board will be going around the Town 
during July to review any signs that have not been 

replaced.  Those signs will be ordered and the 
landowner will be charged for the sign, post and 

installation on their next tax bill. 
 

 

IF YOU FIND A STRAY ANIMAL,  

PLEASE CONTACT CONSTABLE JOE GUNS  

(920) 864-7170 OR (920) 655-8937 
 

You Can Help Emergency 

Responders Get to Your 

Home Quickly 
Make Your Property….. 

 Easy to Locate 

 Is your fire number sign easy to see 

from the road? 

 Easy to Access 

 Does your driveway have adequate 

height and width clearance to allow 

access for emergency vehicles?  

(recommendations 14-feet wide, 14-

feet tall) 

 Easy to Protect 

 Is the vegetation around your home 

properly maintained?  Learn more at 

dnr.wi.gov (keyword “Firewise”). 

 Safe for Firefighters 

 Is there room near your home for 

emergency vehicles to turn around? 

 

 

 
 
 

DOG LICENSES REQUIRED BY STATE 

STATUTE 

                                                                                    
DOG LICENSES ARE REQUIRED BY STATE STATUTE 

Contact Bernie Kozlovsky, Town Treasurer (863-2806) for 

a dog license.  An annual license is required for all dogs 

more than five (5) months old.  

A current rabies vaccination certificate  

must be presented at application. 

 

Fees:  $4.00 for spayed/neutered; $9.00 for male/female. 

STRAY DOGS FOUND WITHOUT A GLENMORE DOG TAG 

WILL BE TAKEN TO THE HUMANE SOCIETY. 

GLENMORE 

5 7 1 8 
DICKINSON ROAD 
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Upcoming Meetings &  

Dates of Interest 
*July 3rd, 2017—Monthly Town Board Meeting 

*July 11th, 2017—Plan Commission Meeting 

*August 7th, 2017—Monthly Town Board Meeting  

*August 8th, 2017—Plan Commission Meeting 

*August 14th, 2017, Deadline for Publilc 

Input/Resident Input on 5 year CUP 

Review 

*September 19th, 2017, 5 Year Shirley 

Wind CUP Review 
 

 

Reminder to Residents from the 

Zoning Administrator 
  

   Prior to considering any rezones, contact 

the Zoning Administrator before you contact a 

Surveyor.  The Surveyors do not always know all of 

our regulations. 

When considering any changes to your 

property, including remodeling, new construction, 

driveways, etc. contact the Zoning Administrator 

first to find out the requirements of the Glenmore 

Zoning Ordinance. 

 If permits are required, the information must 

be delivered to the Zoning Administrator by the 15th 

of month 1 to be placed on the Plan Commission 

agenda of month 2.  Final approval comes from the 

Town Board at its meeting in month 3.  PLAN 

AHEAD! 

 
Monthly Town Board meetings are normally held the first 
Monday of the month beginning at 7:30 PM. 
    
Plan Commission meetings are normally held the second 
Tuesday of the month beginning at 7:30 PM, if there are 
agenda items. 
 

 Legal notices are published in the Green Bay Press Gazette. 
 

All notices are posted at the Glenmore Town Hall and 
glenmorewisconsin.org.  As a courtesy, many notices are 
posted at these additional locations: The Door County Coop-
Shirley Feed Mill, and The Farmstead Bar.  All notices are sent 
to website subscribers.  To sign up for notices, go to 
glenmorewisconsin.org and click on subscribe on the left hand 
column of the screen and follow the instructions. 

 

5 Year Shirley Wind CUP Review 

September 19th, 2017 
The initial meeting of the 5 Year Review of 

the Shirley Wind Conditional Use Permit will 

be held on September 19th, 2017.  All public 

comment and resident input must be 

submitted by August 14th, 2017 to Clerk 

Cindy Ossmann at 3932 Hickory Lane, De 

Pere, WI 54115.  If larger than one page, we 

are requesting that you submit 13 copies, so 

that we are able to share with members of 

both boards.  Thank you in advance for your 

cooperation! 

 

Driveway Permits 
 A permit is required to construct or enlarge a 

driveway and/or install, re-install, replace, or move a 

culvert. 
 

Thank you 

A special thank you to residents who attend 

meetings.  First-hand experience is the best 

method of gathering information.  We appreciate 

your attendance and interest in your town. 

 

 
 

Rummage Sale 2017 
Contact Jenese by August 4th to get on 

the Rummage Sale Map! 

Saturday, August 26th, 2017 
8th Annual Glenmore Rummage Sale! 

Contact Jenese Firgens,  (920) 819-6273 

With any further questions. 

Thank you Jenese, for coordinating this effort. 

 

 

Noxious Weeds 
 Any cropable land that is not tilled or used as 

cropland shall be totally clipped once a year to 

maintain weed control and fire control. 

 

Please contact any Town Board member with questions 

regarding Noxious Weeds or weed control issues. 
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Recycling Cards Have Been 

Issued to all Residents! 

If you live in the Town of Glenmore, you should have 
received a Recycling Card to gain entrance into the 
Recycling Center.  If you have not received one, 
please contact Clerk Ossmann.  
 
Replacement cards will be charged a small fee. 
 
We will continue to look at the options of garbage 
pick-up vs Recycling Center Drop-off in the coming 
months.  Please stay tuned! 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

RECYCLING/SOLID WASTE 

Glenmore/Morrison Recycling/Solid Waste Center 

4104 Lark Rd. Denmark, WI 

 From Shirley, drive South 3 miles to Lark. 

Turn East (left) on Lark Rd. & go slightly more 

than 1 mile to the drop off center 

located on the South (right) side of road. 

 

RECYCLING HOURS 
 

Wed. 5 PM-8 PM     Sat. 8 AM-Noon     No Holidays 

 

 

BINS FOR E-CYCLE 

AVAILABLE DURING HOURS 

 RECYCLING CENTER IS OPEN 

 
NO FEE:  Computers, laptops, printers, keyboards, mice, 

LCD’s, servers, fax machines, wire and cabling, telephone 

systems, modems, stereo systems, video equipment, 

 cell phones, copiers (liquid purged) and microwaves. 

 

FEE:  Charges to recycle monitors, TVs and the like have 

continued to rise.  Currently the cost at the recycling center: 

                                                          

                       
 

It’s easy, quick and simple to drop off recyclables and 
solid waste.  The Center is clean and orderly with 

Staff that is always ready to assist.  Having a joint 
effort with another Township is highly encouraged 

by State agencies who promote cooperative 
agreements to save tax dollars. 

 

New Requirements:  All loads must be 
contained in your vehicle or covered.  
Citations may be issued for non-compliance. 
 

$10 to recycle under 20” 

$20 to recycle over 20” 
 

Address Changes 
We would like all of our residents to  

receive a copy of our newsletter.   

If you know of a resident who is not receiving 

a newsletter, have a new renter, or know of 

someone who just recently moved, please 

contact Clerk Cindy Osssmann to notify her 

of the change via e-mail at 

glenmoreclerk@yahoo.com or phone (920) 

864-3420.  Thank you! 
 
 

 

Community Center Rental is still $50! 

A $100 security deposit will be refunded upon the 

successful completion of your event.  You must be 21 

years or older and a resident of Glenmore to rent the 

center.  Contact Sherry Nowak at 655-3359. 

 

Election Registration 
 Have you just recently turned 18, just moved 

into the Town, or changed your name?  Not sure if 

you are registered in the Town of Glenmore?  Now 

is the time to contact Clerk Cindy Ossmann and 

register for the Upcoming Elections.   

 Registration for elections is a simple process.    

This process can be done in person, by mail or e-

mail.  

 

1) Go to glenmorewisconsin.org 

2) Click on Elections 

3) Click on the EL-131 Voter Registration 

Application Form 

4) Fill out Form  

5) Copy a Proof of Residency 

6) Mail, E-mail or Deliver Both Forms to Clerk 

Ossmann 

OR 
1) Schedule an appointment with Clerk Cindy 

Ossmann by calling 920-864-3420 and she 

will help you with the process. 

 
 

 

Community Center 
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TOWN OF GLENMORE 
 

The Town of Glenmore Plan Commission shall meet on Tuesday July 11th, 2017 at 7:30 PM, at the Glenmore Community Center, 

5718 Dickinson Road, De Pere, WI 54115 for the following: 

 

1. To rezone all A-1.1 General Ag parcels back to their proper zoning of A-1 Exclusive Ag, which includes all of the following 

Glenmore Parcels:  GL6-1, GL14-1, GL31, GL40, GL42-2, GL53-1, GL53-2, GL55, GL55-1, GL62-1A, GL62-4, GL62-5, 

GL62-6, GL65, GL77-1, GL82-1, GL97-1, GL100-2, GL101-1, GL103-1, GL107, GL107-1, GL107-2, GL123-3, GL126-1, 

GL134, GL142, GL143-1, GL143-2, GL148, GL152, GL159-1, GL163, GL168-1, GL168-2, GL173-1, GL174-1, GL184, 

GL185, GL186-1, GL249-1, GL251-1, GL263, GL264, GL266, GL274-1, GL286-1, GL292, GL292-3, GL296-2, GL300, 

GL309, GL311, GL311-1, GL313-1, GL321-1, GL329-3, GL336-1, GL341-2, GL342-3, 342-4, GL342-5, GL342-6, GL342-

7, GL345-1, GL349-1, GL351-1, GL357, GL364, GL367-1, GL372, GL374-1, GL377-1, GL384-2, GL390-1, GL404, 

GL411-1, GL421-2, GL424-3, GL433-2, GL443-1, GL445-3, GL447-1, GL451, GL451-1, GL465-2, GL472, GL473-1, 

GL478, GL478-1, GL478-4, GL499-1, GL538, GL548, GL560-2, GL581, GL589-2, GL597, GL606-1, GL606-3, GL628-1, 

GL639, and GL647; and parts of the following parcels: GL2, GL46, GL52, GL57-2, GL62-3, GL73-1, GL74-1, GL105-2, 

GL126-3, GL126-4, GL296-1, GL323, GL334-1, GL337-1, GL354-1, GL428, GL433-1, GL451-3, GL529-1, GL560-3, 

GL589-1, GL611-1.  This rezone will not affect any parts of a parcel that are zoned rural residential.  This rezoning will not 

affect usage on the property as both General Ag and Exclusive Ag have the same requirements. 

2. Review wording in Section F A-1 Agriculture to remove the General Agriculture section as all parcels will be moved back 

into Exclusive Agriculture.  This section had been created for parcels that needed to be moved several years ago due to past 

bookkeeping errors.   

3. Review wording in Section F A-1 Agriculture to remove Plat of Survey on page F-6.   

 

Plan Commission recommendations will be forwarded to the Glenmore Town Board. 

 

Persons with disabilities who need accommodations to attend this meeting should contact Zoning Administrator, Ben Schauer (920) 

864-2330 or glenmorezoning@yahoo.com) as soon as possible so that their needs can be reasonably met. 

 

Town Board members may be in attendance, but no action will be taken. 

 

                                             Ben Schauer, Zoning Administrator 

TOWN OF GLENMORE 

ZONING / MUNICIPAL CODE PUBLIC HEARING 
 Notice is hereby given that a Zoning/Municipal Code Public Hearing will be held Monday, August 7th, 2017 beginning at 

7:30 PM at the Glenmore Community Center, 5718 Dickinson Road, De Pere, WI 54115, to hear public comment on the following: 

 

1. To rezone all A-1.1 General Ag parcels back to their proper zoning of A-1 Exclusive Ag, which includes all of the following 

Glenmore Parcels:  GL6-1, GL14-1, GL31, GL40, GL42-2, GL53-1, GL53-2, GL55, GL55-1, GL62-1A, GL62-4, GL62-5, 

GL62-6, GL65, GL77-1, GL82-1, GL97-1, GL100-2, GL101-1, GL103-1, GL107, GL107-1, GL107-2, GL123-3, GL126-1, 

GL134, GL142, GL143-1, GL143-2, GL148, GL152, GL159-1, GL163, GL168-1, GL168-2, GL173-1, GL174-1, GL184, 

GL185, GL186-1, GL249-1, GL251-1, GL263, GL264, GL266, GL274-1, GL286-1, GL292, GL292-3, GL296-2, GL300, 

GL309, GL311, GL311-1, GL313-1, GL321-1, GL329-3, GL336-1, GL341-2, GL342-3, 342-4, GL342-5, GL342-6, GL342-

7, GL345-1, GL349-1, GL351-1, GL357, GL364, GL367-1, GL372, GL374-1, GL377-1, GL384-2, GL390-1, GL404, 

GL411-1, GL421-2, GL424-3, GL433-2, GL443-1, GL445-3, GL447-1, GL451, GL451-1, GL465-2, GL472, GL473-1, 

GL478, GL478-1, GL478-4, GL499-1, GL538, GL548, GL560-2, GL581, GL589-2, GL597, GL606-1, GL606-3, GL628-1, 

GL639, and GL647; and parts of the following parcels: GL2, GL46, GL52, GL57-2, GL62-3, GL73-1, GL74-1, GL105-2, 

GL126-3, GL126-4, GL296-1, GL323, GL334-1, GL337-1, GL354-1, GL428, GL433-1, GL451-3, GL529-1, GL560-3, 

GL589-1, GL611-1.  This rezone will not affect any parts of a parcel that are zoned rural residential.   

2. Review wording in Section F A-1 Agriculture to remove the General Agriculture section as all parcels will be moved back 

into Exclusive Agriculture.  This section had been created for parcels that needed to be moved several years ago due to past 

bookkeeping errors.   

3. Review wording in Section F A-1 Agriculture to remove Plat of Survey on page F-6. 

 
Written comments will be accepted prior to the meeting by mailing to Cindy Ossmann, Clerk, 3932 Hickory Lane, De Pere, WI 54115 

or e-mailing to glenmoreclerk@yahoo.com. 

 

Any person wishing to attend who, because of disability, requires special accommodations should contact the Town Clerk (920-864-

3420) at least 48 hours in advance of the meeting so arrangements can be made. 

Cindy Ossmann, Clerk 
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Chair Rick Loppnow 
3163 Cooperstown Rd., De Pere, WI  54115-8748 
Phone:  920-621-9017  Fax:  920-864-7474 
E-mail: glenmorechair@yahoo.com 
 

Supervisor Ron Nowak 
3375 Creekview Rd., De Pere, WI  54115-9790 
Phone/Fax:  920-336-7538 
 

Supervisor Tom Klika 
4412 Church Road, Denmark, WI 54208 
Phone 920-621-1617 
 
 

Clerk Cindy Ossmann 
3932 Hickory Lane, De Pere, WI  54115-9761 
Phone:  920-864-3420  Fax:  920-864-2101 
Email:  glenmoreclerk@yahoo.com 
 

Treasurer Bernie Kozlovsky 
4530 Langes Corner Rd., Denmark, WI  54208-8719 
Phone:  920-863-2806   Fax:  920-863-1514 
 

Assessor Seth DeMerritt 
4360 De Pere Road, Denmark, WI 54208 
Phone: (920) 655-4980 
E-mail: glenmoreassessor@yahoo.com 
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Constable Joe Guns 
6159 Dickinson Rd., De Pere, WI  54115-8769 
Phone:  920-864-7170   Cell:  920-655-8937 
 

 
Zoning Administrator Ben Schauer 
6225 Highview Road, Denmark, WI 54208 
Phone/Fax:  920-864-2330 
E-mail: glenmorezoning@yahoo.com 
 
 
 

Building Inspector Marty Johnson 
AFR Inspection Svc. 
Cell:  920-410-6756 
Email:  mjohnson@omro-wi.com 
 

Plan Commission Chair Ann Schaefer 
5299 Niles Rd., De Pere, WI  54115-9741 
Phone:  920-864-7296 
 

Community Center Coordinator Sherry Nowak 
Phone:  920-655-3359 
$50 Rental Fee    $100 Security Deposit 
   

Glenmore-Morrison Recycling Center  

Bill Lasee, Recycling Spec., 4104 Lark Rd., 920-864-2501 
Wed. 5PM -8PM       Sat. 8AM-Noon       Closed Holidays       

TOWN OF GLENMORE 
C/O CLERK CINDY OSSMANN 
3932 HICKORY LANE 
DE PERE, WI 54115-9761 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 
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